ALFRISTON PARISH COUNCIL

Mr Trevor Scott

Chief Executive

Wealden District Council

Sent via email: Trevor.Scott@wealden.gov.uk 
Wednesday 27th May 2020
Dear Trevor 
The Parish Council is very pleased and grateful that the District Council agreed to keep the ‘new’ layout in the Dene car park post SEW works. The Parish Council thinks this will have a real beneficial impact on reducing the volume of traffic travelling through Market Square. The Parish Council is also pleased to see that the District is progressing with plans to revamp the toilets in the Dene. 
As you know the Parish Council was disappointed at Wealden District Council’s decision to take over control of the Willows car park. 
You know also that now the car park is under your Council’s exclusive control, the Parish Council feels that the charges that you will be applying sit uneasily outside Wealden’s settled policy that off-street parking in the District should be free at point of use. You know also from previous correspondence that the Parish Council recognises that your policy is a sound one.

Alfriston may be a popular tourist destination, but as a small rural economy its businesses require no less help and assistance than those in any other town or village within the District. Over the years too many shops and businesses have come and gone, their owners unable to make a living in the village. Additionally, shops have sat empty too often and for too long. 

The Covid-19 pandemic has only exacerbated the difficulties of what was previously a fragile economic community in the village, and so we would be extremely grateful if you would adopt the following proposal for charges in the Willows car park as a means of assisting our community and more closely aligning the Willows with your settled policy.

Would it be possible to make the Willows car park free to all users, save coaches, for the first 3 hours of parking to encourage visitors to come the village? This would go a long way to support our local economy and help the businesses here to survive this Covid 19 crisis and thrive thereafter.  

Charges could be applied after these 3 hours so that those wanting longer term parking could make a contribution. Additionally, this would prevent the car park from becoming a residents’ alternative car park or a walkers’ car park, which would have little or no benefit to the businesses.

The Council feels that this pricing structure could easily be policed by requiring everyone wishing to park to have to obtain and display a ticket, but programming the machine so that the first 3 hours has a nil charge. 

As you are aware, the village was closed for over 4 months when South East Water was carrying out essential works. Covid 19 lockdown came towards the end of these works so all traders in the village have now suffered for some considerable time.

We feel this is a proper and sensible proposal which would help greatly to get our businesses back up and running again. 

We would appreciate your support and agreement to this proposal and hope you will consider it favourably.
Your Sincerely 

Victoria Rutt

Clerk and RFO 
Copied to:

Cllr Bob Standley

Cllr Michael Lunn

Tina Ford 
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